
Cheyenne Police Department 
415 W. 18th Street 

Cheyenne, Wyoming 82001 
http://www.cheyennepd.org 

                                    Protecting the legend…                      

Alexandra Farkas, Public Information Officer, 307-637-6537, afarkas@cheyennepd.org 
Visit us on Facebook at http://www.facebook.com/CheyennePoliceDepartment

For Immediate Release                                                November 23, 2021

Cheyenne Police Join National Safety Campaign to  
Help Keep Drivers Safe 

 
CHEYENNE, Wy — This Thanksgiving holiday, the Cheyenne Police Department is partnering 
with law enforcement agencies across the nation on a high-visibility safety campaign. 
  
The federally funded campaign is part of the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration’s 
Occupant Protection and Impaired Driving effort. Beginning Wednesday, November 24 through 
Saturday, November 27, the law enforcement community will be working together to increase 
roadway safety across the country. 
  
This weekend, millions will hit our nation's roads, eager to spend time with family and friends. It 
is one of the busiest travel times of the year, and unfortunately, more people on the roadways 
means the potential for more vehicle crashes. Throughout the campaign, Cheyenne police will 
increase patrols and step up enforcement of occupant protection laws to include seatbelt usage, 
speed enforcement, traffic control violations, and child restraint violations. 
  
The campaign is not about citations; it is about saving lives. During the Thanksgiving holiday 
weekend in 2019, there were 279 passenger vehicle occupants killed in traffic crashes across the 
nation. More than half (54%) were unrestrained. Nighttime proved even more deadly, with 52% 
of Thanksgiving weekend crashes occurring at night. These deaths represent needless tragedies 
for families across America and may have been prevented with the simple click of a seat belt. 
  
“Thanksgiving is a time for celebrating gratitude with loved ones, and we want to make sure our 
community members arrive at their Thanksgiving destinations as safely as possible,” said Police 
Chief Mark Francisco. 
  
For more information about traveling safely this Thanksgiving, please 
visit www.nhtsa.gov/risky-driving/seat-belts.  
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